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- AGENDA -  
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP: 
Administration –Claudia Habib, Primavera Arvizu, Kim Behrens, Joseph Cascio, Todd Dearmore, Felisa Hannah, 
Michelle Miller-Galaz, Jay Navarrette, Thad Russell, Arlitha Williams-Harmon, Erin Wingfield, John Word 
Faculty – Sheri Burgess, Elizabeth Buchanan, Jim Carson, Vickie Dugan, Lupe Guillen, Kendra Haney, Patricia 
Serrato, Robert Simpkins, James Thompson 

 Classified – Judy Fallert, Janice Halopoff 
 Students – ASPC President or designee 
 PC Foundation – Gary Wallace 
 Facilities KCCD Reps – Randy Rowles, Joseph DeRosa 
   
Recording of this meeting can be found at: 
https://cccconfer.zoom.us/rec/play/RzdUTOpATMymWXd2VL0EvhTxwNDSNE5OSlI_zm8F2oGckUKOK6Z
Bt2Ps8fZHChEjIfDMpAOIyLTkYoHF.bxN0ztbs8I92ksEL?autoplay=true&startTime=1607037957000  
 

 
 

I. Prior Meeting Minutes 
• Motion to accept the minutes by John Word, seconded by Joseph Cascio 

 
II. District Facilities Update 

• Randall Rowles gave an update on Measure J and G funds that PC has spent and also 
have available. Also, he provided information on how the campus can view the bond project 
timelines and status at: http://kern.facilitysoft.org/Reports/FacilitiesReportPC.cshtml 

• He also went over how to reach the Board presentations documents that list each 
expenditure. 

  
III. Safety & Security Update 

• 32 spark presentations have been sent out to students with 24 of them having to do with 
safety 

• 8 of them are related to COVID-19 
• Available on the Safety and Security link 

 
IV. M&O Project Update 

• John Word reviewed M&O projects that have been completed or in progress across campus 
(see Powerpoint for more detail). 

• Review of ongoing projects at Porterville College including HVAC upgrades, main/pipe 
replacements near Student Center, and bathroom upgrades in AC building, Gym, and Fine 
Arts buildings which came from Measure J funds. 

  
V. Campus Space Planning 

• John Word and Dr. Arlitha Harmon discussed current campus space planning (see 
Powerpoint for more detail). 

• Review of upcoming projects at Porterville College including Stadium upgrades and Allied 
Health Building which will both start construction August 2021. When Allied Health Building 

https://cccconfer.zoom.us/rec/play/RzdUTOpATMymWXd2VL0EvhTxwNDSNE5OSlI_zm8F2oGckUKOK6ZBt2Ps8fZHChEjIfDMpAOIyLTkYoHF.bxN0ztbs8I92ksEL?autoplay=true&startTime=1607037957000
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goes in then Health Careers portables will be removed to add a relaxation space for 
students. 

• Stadium upgrades include widening field to accommodate soccer, Home bleachers will be 
refinished, press box refinished, adding new bleachers on the Visitor side, and add in new 
LED lights. There are also new graphics that will be added to the Stadium and Press Box. 

• There is a Career Technology Education Building that is being proposed. It is currently in an 
approved list with the State but we have not received funding yet. If we receive funding then 
the Softball and Baseball fields will be moved to the new land acquisition behind the 
Stadium. This land acquisition is currently in escrow. 

• Coffee/Snack kiosks stations across campus are being proposed to help students who may 
be on campus late at night or do not have enough time to go to the Cafeteria. This will help 
enhance student life on campus. 

• Other items discussed are adding more seating on campus for students. 
• Michelle Miller-Galaz discussed a project for the Child Development Center to be 

repurposed using Title V funds into a dedicated Literacy and STEM space (see Title V 
Powerpoint for more details). Some ideas for this space are for tutoring sessions, dedicated 
space for the Writing Center, space for the new Title V Director, dedicated space for PASS 
sessions, etc. 

• There are also ideas on how to remodel the Fine Arts building which could include turning 
the current Dark Room and Photo Print Room into two separate classrooms. 

• The last item discussed was the project by Tree Fresno which will include planting trees 
appropriate for our climate and water usage around campus. These trees are being donated 
by Tree Fresno and they will be planted at various locations around campus. 

VI. Other   

VII. Adjournment 

  


